Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Friday, December 7, 2018
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening The meeting was called to order at 6:01 p.m. by Clerk DelSecco. Board members in attendance:



Ilona DelSecco
Yes

Jay Joseph

Yes

Sarah Livingston
No 

Leticia Trejo 

Yes 

Kip Webb


No

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by J. Joseph and a second by L. Trejo, the Board voted (3-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report ~ Redwood Academy is currently holding at an enrollment of 150—one student plans to transfer at semester but at least two new students will be starting. The staff is looking forward to a successful end to the semester with a winter dance sponsored by the student council next Friday and then final exams.  RA has also finished up Interim Testing for our 7s, 8s, and 11s and given them their preliminary scores.  Teachers will use this information to help plan their instruction for third and fourth quarters.  The state’s new accountability system is in the process of updating to reflect last year’s data. Redwood Academy looks good on most fronts—test score data looks good as well as the CCI data came back as showing 100% of our students as college and career prepared.  The one area where it looks like RA needs to improve is our chronic absenteeism , which came in at 12.2% for grades 7 and 8, the only grades the state is tracking.  This is an increase from the prior year’s data which was 5% for these same two grades.  Schoolwide (grades 7-12) absenteeism data is better (at 8% schoolwide last year compared to 7% the year prior.  Finally, the school’s charter renewal is on the UUSD board agenda for the meeting on Thursday, December 13th.  After the hearing, revisions to the petition were made to exclude mention of Nuestra Casa and include some new actions the school will take in the future in an effort to attract more Hispanic students in particular.  These actions include more advertisements in Spanish, contacting principals in an effort to get into local schools to do outreach in the spring, and working with a local non-profit (UVA) to identify other marketing opportunities.  The entire staff plans to attend the meeting to ensure that the school is well represented.  Students will be invited also.  The staff expects the charter to be renewed.
Secretary’s Report ~ Accelerated Achievement Academy’s enrollment is currently 142 students—it is anticipated that 2 students will leave and 2 students will start at the new semester.  The school has also recently finished up Interim Testing for our 7s, 8s, and 11s. Students in those grades have received their scores.  The students in grades 4-6 are completing Interim Testing during finals week.   AAA’s data on the dashboard has shown improvements in all areas except two.  Overall, when comparing AAA to UUSD as a whole, we are showing comparable or better test scores, CCI results and graduation results. AAA’s chronic absenteeism rate and suspension rates are areas of focus for this year as they did not show improvement with absenteeism maintaining and suspension rates increasing.
Treasurer’s Report ~ There is a letter from CALCPA stating our auditors, Robertson & Associates, had passed their System Review. Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 12/5/18 shows current cash of $1,948,901, up $41,951 over this time last year. The apportionments and taxes have been posted for October, but not for November which is expected to be approximately $205,000.  The budget is in line for where it should be at 40-45% expended.  The only exception is the liability insurance which is at 100% since it is paid in full at the beginning of the year.  There will be some adjustments made to the 5300 series as one of the memberships came in slightly higher after the budget was complete.  The budget and interim reports are based on enrollment at CBEDs, current ADA and projected ADA at P-2 based on historical data. It included updated revenue figures, including the addition of the LCSSP grant, with little other change since October.  The expenditures have also been revised to reflect a large increase in the SPED encroachment fee charged by the district.  The original estimate was $696 per ADA based on last year’s costs, but this year’s estimate just provided by UUSD is $832 resulting in an overall increase of approximately $20,000 for RA and $18,000 for AAA. 
Safety and Facilities Report ~ The schools will be applying for a matching grant through their liability insurance, NCSIG, for a number of projects geared towards increasing safety.  The projects include adding security systems to Home Arts and Flower Building, new wired security lights and front lights at AAA main campus, new security cameras for RA, and moving the fire alarm systems in Home Arts and Flower Building to a wireless phone system.  Additionally, the schools are seeking quotes for a new phone system.
II. Consent Items

a. On a first by J. Joseph and a second by L. Trejo, the Board voted (3-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of October 16, 2018.

III.
Regular Meeting—Action Items

a. Approval of the Revised 2018-2019 Budget— On a first by L. Trejo and a second by J. Joseph, the Board voted (3-0)  to approve revisions to the budget for Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy of Ukiah
b. Approval of First Interim Report 2018-2019— On a first by J. Joseph and a second by L. Trejo, the Board voted (3-0) to approve the First Interim Report as of October 31, 2018 that reflects a positive certification for Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy of Ukiah.
c. Approval of J-13 Waivers—On a first by L. Trejo and a second by J. Joseph, the Board voted (3-0) to approve the J-13 waivers for school closure on November 9, 2018 for Redwood Academy of Ukiah and Accelerated Achievement Academy due to hazardous air quality.
III. Annual/Organizational Meeting—Action Items

a. Election of Directors for 2019—Appreciation was expressed for the service of board members L. Trejo and K. Webb. On a first by J. Joseph and a second by L. Trejo,  the Board voted (3-0) for Shawna Aguilar and Kip Webb to fill a three-year term beginning January 1, 2019 and ending December 31, 2021.  
b. Election of Officers for 2019— On a first by L. Trejo and a second by J. Joseph, the Board voted (3-0) to elect S. Livingston chairperson of the corporate board effective January 1 to December 31, 2019. On a first by L. Trejo and a second by J. Joseph the Board voted (3-0) to elect I. DelSecco as clerk of the corporate board effective January 1 to December 31, 2019.

c.
Approval of Meeting Dates for 2017— On a first by L. Trejo and a second by J. Joseph, the Board voted (3-0) to designate 6:00 p.m. on the following dates as the time for regular meetings of the Board. The December meeting is designated as the corporation’s annual and organizational meeting. 

Tuesday, January 22, 2019
Tuesday, March 12, 2019
Tuesday, May 7, 2019
Tuesday, June 11, 2019
Tuesday, September 10, 2019
Tuesday, October 15, 2019 

Friday, December 6, 2019
V.
Agenda for Closed Session Items

a. Open Session Comment for Items on the Closed Session Agenda~No member of the public requested to speak.

b. Public Employee Performance Evaluations Officers: President, Secretary, and Treasurer~ The Board adjourned to discuss the closed session agenda at 6:43 p.m.

c. Open Session Report on Closed Session Activity~ The Clerk opened the session at 6:47 p.m.; she indicated that the Board discussed the officers performance and completed evaluations of the officers.

VI.
Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda~ No member of the public requested to speak.
VII.
Next Meeting— Tuesday, January 22, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   

VIII. 
Adjournment-As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:48 p.m.  
Respectfully submitted,
Selah Sawyer
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Monday, December 3, 2018, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Scott Paulin 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


